
               

  
 

 

 

 INGRAM WASTE DISPOSAL SITE 
 263334 Shepherd Lake Rd 
 Owned and operated by the Township of Evanturel 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

 

Contact Information 
Box 209, Englehart, ON P0J 1H0 

414269 Bryan’s Rd 

Tel: 705-544-8200 
clerk@evanturel.com 
www.evanturel.com 

******************************************************** 
Roads Dept/Emergency: 705-544-2650 

******************************************************** 
 

Waste Site Closed – Statutory Holidays 
Boxing Day – December 26, 2024 
Easter Sunday – April 20, 2025 

 

Thursday & Sunday 
Summer – 12:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Commencing first Thursday or Sunday in May 

Winter – 12:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Commencing first Thursday or Sunday in October 

 

Waste Collection/Recycling Contracts 2025 
  

Current 2024 Curbside Waste Collection/Recycling Contract  
will continue in 2025 - unless you advise/have advised the 
Municipal Office, by December 31, 2024, you wish to cancel 
the contract.  
 

The 2025 Waste Collection/Recycling Calendar is enclosed 
with this newsletter.  
 

Tenants – your landlord may purchase for you – if he/she 
does not want to purchase for you - the contract must be 
paid in advance.   
 

 
 
 
 

 

911/Civic Address Sign - check 
your civic address sign is 

always clearly visible. 

 
  

 

2025 Waste Site Pass – Ingram Waste Disposal Site 
 

Find enclosed your Waste Site Pass - sent to Households and 
Businesses in the Municipality 
 

PLEASE - COMPLETE THE SIGN IN SHEET AT THE SITE - EACH 

VISIT.  The information is used for grant purposes only. 
 

Municipal Office - Holiday Hours 
 

CLOSED 
December 25, 2024 - January 1, 2025 

OPEN 
Thursday - January 2, 2025 

Council – 2022-2026 Term 
 

Reeve – Derek Mundle 
Councillor – Gisele Belanger 

Councillor – Rob MacPherson 
Councillor – John Simmens 

Councillor - Vacancy 

 

EXCESS SNOW - Private Driveways 
 

Do not deposit on municipal roadways and/or rights-of-way.  Frozen snow 
creates a hazard for vehicular traffic and impacts snow removal 
capabilities. 

Waste Collection/Recycling Contract  
 

PLEASE SET OUT WASTE COLLECTION/RECYCLING, 

ON THE APPROPRIATE DATES BY 8:30 A.M. 
 

Recycling Days – depending on the volume of recycling - 
collection may be later in the day – leave your recycling at 
the curb – it may even be the next day. 

 

Englehart Nordic Ski Club 
Membership 

 

 
The Club offers a set of  
cross-country trails at   
Kap Kig Iwan Park each ski  
season. For those who do not ski -
walking/hiking/snowshoeing the trails is 
also very enjoyable – contact: 
 

Aaron Mills – 705-544-2491 
Madelin Vickery – 705-545-0707. 
    
    
    

2024 Newsletter 

 

RECYCLING DEPOT PROTOCOL 
 

Thank you to Users of the Waste Site who recycle 
 - saving the Waste Site for the future!!! 

 
 

• Totes for the deposit of loose recycling 
have been removed from the depot  

• Recycling must now be deposited in the 
depot – in clear plastic bags – tied securely!! 

• A few totes will remain for deposit of 
cardboard – which must be broken down 
 

PLEASE do not deposit household waste in 
the Recycling Depot!!! 

 

 

 

 
Residents 

supplied by 
water from 
the Town of 
Englehart 

Water Plant 

Christmas Tree Safety 

 

Emergency Preparedness –  
update your 72 HR  
Emergency Kit;  
prepare an evacuation plan 
 
 

Emergency Preparedness Starts with You  
 

 
PLEASE exercise caution when 
depositing household waste into 
the Waste Site Trench!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harman’s Bridge Update 
 
In 2022 the Bridge sustained 
severe damage due to a 
vehicular accident; and had to be 
closed.  The bridge cannot be 
repaired and replacement is the 
only option. 
 
Council has acquired the 
services of EXP Services Inc. to 
provide Consulting Engineering 
Services for the phased 
replacement of the Bridge.  This 
phased replacement method will 
make the project “shovel ready” 
and eligible for any upcoming 
funding streams. 

****************** 
 
The flooding issues in April 2024 
which washed out the culvert on 
Harman’s Road, Municipality of 
Charlton and Dack, landlocked 
our residents located between 
the bridge and the washed-out 
site.  Thank you again to the staff 
of the Municipality  of Charlton 
and Dack for repairing the site, to 
its original set up, by the end of 
September 2024! 

 

Memorial Garden – Municipal Complex 
 

A Glenleven Linden Tree was planted to 
commemorate the Municipal Complex Site. A 
Prairie Fire Crab Apple Tree was also planted by 
the Englehart & District Horticultural Society in 
memory of Rick Heaslip. Thank you to the Staff 
of Aidie Creek Gardens for planting the trees. 

mailto:clerk@evanturel.com
http://www.evanturel.com/


 
Temiskaming OPP Detachment Board 2 – North End 

Inaugural Meeting – December 5, 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 From left: Reeve Wayne Miller – Thornloe; Bruno Dallaire – 
Community Rep; Chair William (Bill) Laurila – (Councillor) Charlton 
and Dack; Paul Chipperton – Community Rep; Virginia Montminy 
– Interim Secretary Treasurer; Councillor Karen Peckover – 
Hilliard; Councillor Gisele Belanger – Evanturel; Mayor Jean Marc 
Boileau – Armstrong; Vice Chair – Mike Mazzetti – (Councillor) 
Chamberlain; and Councillor Brian Bockus – Englehart. 
  

The Board, under the Community Safety & Policing Act, 2019, 
replaces the Englehart & Area Community Policing Committee. 

 

 

 

Barbara (Barb) Beachey  resigned her position as 
Councillor of the Township of Evanturel effective 
October 31, 2024.  Reeve Derek Mundle 
presented her with a Certificate of Appreciation 
for her many years of service to the Municipality.  
Mrs. Beachey served as Deputy Reeve; Chair of 
the Community Events & Activities Committee – 
which coordinates the Harvest to Home Market; 
representative to the Earlton-Timiskaming 
Regional Airport Authority; and  to the 
Temiskaming Municipal Association – to name a 
few. 

 

 

 

 

Reg Perron - the driving force behind 
Road Legends Cruisers, and the 
Blast from the Past Car Show(s), 
passed away November 20, 2024. 
 
The Council and Staff of the 
Corporation of the Township of 
Evanturel wish to express 
condolences to his family. A memorial 
car show, hosted  by the family, is in 
the planning stages – details to follow. 
 
The 2025 Blast from the Past Car 
Show is scheduled for  – Saturday, 
July 5, 2025. 

 

 

 
Ed Gorecki served as the Township of Evanturel 
representative to the Englehart & Area 
Community Policing Committee for twenty-five 
years plus; and also, as the Committee’s 
Secretary.   Reeve Derek Mundle presented him 
with a Certificate of Appreciation at the regular 
council meeting of November 9, 2024.   

 

Councillor Vacancy 
The Township of Evanturel is seeking to fill one (1) vacant 
councillor position for the remainder of the 2022-2026 term of 
office. The vacant Councillor position will be by appointment by 
way of application; and as a result, no formal election or public 
vote will be conducted. 
 
Council invites those interested in the position to file their 
names, including a brief resume, with the Clerk (or Deputy 
Clerk) no later than Friday, January 3, 2025, at 4:00 p.m.   
Applicants must be a qualified elector as defined in the 
Municipal Elections Act and must be: 

 
1. A Canadian citizen; 
2. At least 18 years old; resident of the Township of Evanturel; 

or the owner or tenant of land in the Township of Evanturel, 
or a spouse of such a person; and  

3. Not prohibited from voting (as per the Municipal Elections 
Act) or otherwise by law 

 
 

January 8 June 11

January 22 June 25

February 12 July 9

February 26 August 13

March 12 September 10

March 26 September 24

April 9 October 8

April 23 October 22

May 14 November 12

May 28 November 26

December 10

2025 Regular Council Meetings

 

 

December 19, 2024 

MAILBOXES    - Mailboxes should be installed and maintained 
to withstand Winter Control Operations.     
         
 

HARVEST TO HOME MARKET  
 

The Community Activities and Events Committee which coordinates 
activities for the Township of Evanturel requires volunteers.  
 

The annual Blast from the Past Car Show and the Harvest to Home 
Market are sponsored by the CEAC.  The 2025 Car Show has been 
scheduled for Saturday, July 5, 2025. 
 

In 2024 CEAC assessed the 2024 Market dates, and the attendance 
of same, and decided that the 2025 Markets could be held in July 
and August only – possibly four dates. Planning for the Market 
should start early in the new year. 
 

For details contact the Municipal Office – 705-544-8200. 
 
If volunteers do not come forward the Market will not be held in 2025 

  


